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Mr. Holliday’s Highlight of the Week

It has been a pleasure to welcome our new and returning families back
onto campus. The children have been very excited to return to school and
meet their new classmates and teaching staff have enjoyed getting to
know the children this week. Children have spoken very fondly of their
holidays and time spent with family, bringing the community together.

There has been plenty to celebrate — the introduction of
Drama and Creative and Performing Arts, an increase in
face-to-face specialist teaching, team-building PE
games to name just a few... but the highlight is quite
simply the children's smiles, enthusiasm and kindness
which they are demonstrating every day — South View is
back and bouncing!

Welcome back everyone and | am looking forward to

another successful year.

Parent Workshops - Sonia Saad

Our Parent Workshops at South View School are designed as an
opportunity for parents/carers to find out more about how children can
be supported in their learning at home.

As the Head of Primary English at South View School | am extremely
proud of the progress all children have made and | know how important
it is for teachers and parents to work together to give children the best
start and the right ongoing support.

We are excited to announce that this year we will be
offering Primary and EYFS parent workshops via Zoom
for Primary core subjects and the EYFS curriculum.
Last year’s parent workshops were a huge success
and equipped parents with a range of useful tips and
strategies to use at home with their children. We look
forward to working together with parents again this
year in supporting children thrive both academically
and socially in what we know will be another
successful year at South View School.



https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ANN2iy0nGj4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ANN2iy0nGj4
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Mrs. Patton’s Highlight of the Week

What a fantastic start to the academic year! The staggered start
process has been a huge success. The purpose was to allow the
children extended time in a diluted class size to familiarise themselves
with a new classroom, new routines, new teachers, new friends, and

new safety protocols. It has enabled them to quickly settle into the

Early Years environment.

I would personally like to say a big THANK YOU to all the parents for

supporting the children and the school with this transition period.

Wellbeing in EYFS

We know this is an important time for children and families. Many
children are joining school for the first time and many families will be
experiencing a huge range of emotions from pride, to nerves, to
excitement to angst.

We have multiple strategies in place to ensure every child and every
family feel as comfortable as possible in the the EYFS phase. We use a
lot of positive reinforcement, learning-based social interactions and
role-play to name just a few.

If there is anything that you think we should know about home
routines, emotions or a stimulus that your child responds well to,
please inform your class teacher. Our aim is to have a smooth
transition into the start of term and these details can enhance that
experience.



https://youtu.be/I0aenwwXUk4
https://youtu.be/I0aenwwXUk4
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Inclusion at South View School

As the Head of Inclusion at South View School, | am extremely proud of the progress that
all our students make. Progress is not just seen academically, but socially and emotionally,
particularly during the pandemic. | am delighted to be part of an inclusive school where all
students are treated as valued members of the school community.

The Inclusion Department is embarking on an exciting journey of growth, expanding our
abilities to be able to provide a strong system of support for all students. This will include
our English as an Additional Language provision and our Most Able, Gifted and Talented
Provision. | am also extremely excited to support our newly appointed Whole School
Counsellor as she establishes the school’s Counselling Department, a service that is

available for students, parents and staff.

I operate an ‘open door’ policy with everyone | work with and welcome parents to contact
me directly if they ever have any concerns they wish to discuss. You can email me

at: laura.stokes@southview.ae

Ny Danielle McHugh
R Primary SENCO

My name is Danielle McHugh and I've worked as a
SENCo in Southview School for the past two years,
previous to this | worked in both inclusion and
mainstream school settings in Ireland. | am looking
forward to working with a growing inclusion team
next year and sharing best practices to continue and
develop the learning provision at our school.

Kathleen Smith

Sean Fenton
Secondary Inclusion

I am honoured to be South View School’s Secondary Inclusion
Teacher and | am very excited to embark on this role. | have
had the privilege of supporting students for over 15 years,
working in the field of Inclusion. Being a dyslexic learner
myself, | can fully understand the hardships and emotional
difficulties students with a learning barrier face daily.
Therefore, my vision is to compose a safe, supportive
environment for all secondary inclusion students, to
empower them to express creativity and thrive in their own
unique learning style, so they may achieve their full potential.

EYFS Inclusion

My name is Kathleen Smith and | have worked as a
Foundation Stage teacher at SVS for 3 years. One of
the greatest privileges of being an FS teacher is
seeing the progress children make and supporting
their development in all areas of the EYFS
curriculum. I am very much looking forward to
continuing this next year as the EYFS Inclusion
Teacher.

Deirdre Keane
Whole School Counsellor

My name is Deirdre Keane and | come from Ireland. |
am very excited to be South View School’s first Whole
School Counsellor. | have worked in education since
1995 mainly in Ireland. | have always had an interest in
Psychology and Personal Development, so | decided to
train as a Guidance Counsellor and worked in this role
for three years before | moved to Abu Dhabi last year. |
am very much looking forward to setting up the
Counselling Service in SVS and working closely with all
parents, staff and students.



mailto:laura.stokes@southview.ae
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Homework (home learning) will be shared as a Seesaw activity on a Thursday on the ‘Homelearing Seesaw classes’
and will be age-appropriate for each year group. Typically, homework will consist of Reading, interactions

with educational apps and an optional topic-based project.

Please note, Seesaw activities on all other classes are for class use only and do not form part of any homework.
Responses - Where teachers strive to communicate regularly with home, please allow teachers 24 hours to respond to
any messages. During the school day, teachers priorities time with students so may not pick up messages until the end
of the school day. If there is something urgent, please contact reception. Teachers are not expected to respond to

messages during their weekends. All bus communication should go through transport@southview.ae.

Laptop Storage - Our plan is to provide storage for laptops in the future. When this is available, we will inform
parents.

Timetables + Specialists - PE and library days have been shared on Year Group pages. Specialist lessons will have
Seesaw classes and content next week meaning families will be able to contact them. Our fluid curriculum means core
subjects are taught in a cross-curricular way, interlinking throughout the week, around the specialist lessons.
Birthdays / celebrations- At this time we ask that, although well intentioned, you do not send gifts, edible treats or
any other items into school to go home with other children.

Phones - We discourage phones in the Primary School but we do understand that some Bus or Walk Home Alone
children may have a need for a phone. If you would like your child to have a phone at school, please inform the class
teacher. They will be locked away within the classroom from morning registration until the end of the school day.
Engage access - You may experience a temporary block in Engage access - it is being updated and will be accessible
by families next week. We apologise for any inconvenience caused. Any important messages will be shared via Seesaw.

Social media - Please contact marketing@southview.ae if you do not give permission for your child to be included in

posts on social media.
Vaccination Stickers - /f you show a vaccination card at the school entrance, you can have your lanyard ID identified
with an SVS green sticker to allow quicker access. Vaccinations or negative PCR results less than 48 hours old are

required to be on the premises, as stipulated by KHDA guidance.

Drop-off and Pick Up  you can view a guidance
video here.

Thank you to all families for contributing respectfully to these periods.
Drop-offs are becoming quicker with families prioritising the parking by
Gate 5 and being prompt to staggered pick-up times. Thank you to
families for following the instructions of our traffic marshalls.

SCHOOL

PARKING

If families reverse into entrance traffic By Gate 5,' t'.‘here isa _h_uge amount of parking qvailable that is

only and then proceed to turn around underutilised. Families should proceed to this space rather
after Gate 5, rather than reversing than waiting for parked cars to leave. The design of the

across two lanes of traffic, congestion premises means each space, no matter which area parked in,

will ease. is equidistant to an Entrance Gate.



mailto:admissions@southview.ae
mailto:recpetion@southview.ae
mailto:clinic@southview.ae
mailto:hr@southview.ae
mailto:transport@southview.ae
mailto:community@southview.ae
mailto:accounts@southview.ae
mailto:itsupport@southview.ae
https://twitter.com/SouthViewSchool?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://twitter.com/SouthViewSchool?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://twitter.com/SouthViewSchool?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://twitter.com/SouthViewSchool?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www.facebook.com/southviewschool/
https://www.instagram.com/southviewschooldubai/?hl=en
https://southviewschool.com/
mailto:transport@southview.ae
mailto:marketing@southview.ae
https://youtu.be/PPqHvL7aBdM
https://youtu.be/PPqHvL7aBdM

Miss Ruse’s Highlight of the Week

This week we have loved welcoming our new children and getting to
know their different interests and personalities! As a team we are
blown away by how well the children have settled into their new
school life, the friendships that are beginning to form and how the
children have begun to adapt to the safety measures in place.

This has been an amazing first week and we cannot wait to welcome

all the children in full time next week!




W/ PE Sun & Sun & Tue Sun & Tue Sun & Sun & Mon & Tues
Tue Tue Tue Thurs & Thurs
Library Tue Mon Mon Mon Tues Sun Mon

Miss Walker’s Highlight of the Week

This week we have had a truly fantastic start in FS2. We have loved

meeting all the children and getting to know them. We have been

absolutely amazed at how well they have all settled into their new

classes and routines and the wonderful relationships they have alreac

built with their teachers and classmates. We cannot wait to welcome

all the children back to school on Sunday and see how they continue |

amaze us!




\Ul PE Sun & Sun & Sun & Mon & Mon & Mon & Mon
Tue Tue Tue Wed Wed Wed & Wed

Library Mon Sun Tue Mon Tue Wed Thurs

Miss Jones’ Highlight of the Week

Wow what a fantastic week Year 1 have had meeting their new Teachers
and settling in to their new classes!

We have been finding out all about each other this week with our 'Pieces
of me topic' and making new friends. Also we have been finding

our feet and learning our new class rules and routines.

We visited the PE hall and the Music room and met the teachers and the
new places around school we need to go.

The highlight of my week has been seeing the children coming in each
morning with more and more confidence and big smiles on their faces! It's

good to be back to school!




Year 2

\W/ PE Sun + Wed Wed + Thurs Mon + Wed Tue + Wed Mon + Wed

Library Thurs Thurs Thurs Thurs Thurs

Miss Dye’s Highlight of the Week

This week, we have enjoyed meeting all of our new
wonderful friends and teachers! We have settled in well,
learning all about each other for our first topic ‘Pieces of
Me’. We have focused on feelings and how we can
express and control our feelings with a little help from
our new friend ‘The Colour Monster". It has been great to
learn about each others background and where each of
our friends come from. We even decorated our own flags!
We can’t wait to get up to even more fun next week!




Miss Kabbani’s Highlight of the Week

This week, we have all enjoyed meeting our new teachers and
friends ready for another successful year at SVS! Our

topic 'Pieces of Me' has enabled us to share an awareness of
one another's special talents, skills and abilities. We certainly
have a very talented year group! There has been some exciting
lessons such as Music and Creative Performing Arts (CPA), where
the children have excelled in showing amazing teamwork. We
are all feeling settled, confident and ready to take on a another
week in Year 3. A huge well done to our Year 3 students and
thank you to our supportive parents!

I ey e T — |



https://youtu.be/kS-cNm-XqcE
https://youtu.be/kS-cNm-XqcE

Miss O’Connor’s Highlight of the Week

This week, we have enjoyed meeting all our amazing friends
and teachers. We have taken the time to settle into our new
classrooms and the Year 4 routines. Our existing students
have been very helpful in helping new students and this has
been lovely to see. We have visited lots of locations
throughout the shool including the secondary music room.
We also enjoyed our first Creative and Performing Arts
session. We are looking forward to continuing our learning
and maintaining our high standards again next week!
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Mrs Barlow’s Highlight of the Week

This week has been full of excitement! It has been wonderful welcoming all
the students back after summer. Students have had the chance to meet
old friends and make new ones. We have enjoyed had our first music
lesson in the secondary music room and visiting the library to borrow
some new books. Students have also had their very first Creative
Performing Arts (CPA) lesson, which was great fun. The Year 5 students
have been working hard getting to know each other, establishing rules and
expectations within their classrooms and in the wider school

environment.

I am very proud of all the students for how well they have settled in and
helped each other out. I'm sure this positive and mature behaviour will
continue as we move through the year.




Miss McCandless’ Highlight of the Week

It has been so wonderful welcoming our new Year 6s back to South View this
week. All the children have come into school positive and excited about the
new year and have made a fantastic impression on their new teachers. One
of the things that has impressed us most, is seeing how well the new children
to the school have settled in, but also, how welcoming our existing students
have been towards those children. All the Year 6 teachers are so proud of
their classes this week and feel lucky to be teaching a group of such kind,
optimistic and polite children this year! We would like to congratulate the
children on the wonderful work produced so far in our ‘Pieces of Me’ topic
and for setting the standard so high from the very beginning. Well done Year
6!
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PE and Sports Highlights

This week in PE we have enjoyed to see all our students back in school.

We are very excited about the new KHDA and DHA guidelines for our subject. It

will allow us to develop group activities and team games, something that we all

have been missing.

This year students from year 3 upwards will be split by gender to allow us to

prepare for DASSA leagues and tournaments. More information to come soon

regarding after school activities, squads, trials and curriculum swimming

lessons.

PE expectations for students:

- SVS PE kit and appropriate footwear (plain black or white trainers).

- SVS fleeces/jumpers only.

- If PE kit substitute is needed, it must be plain (no logos or design) grey or black.

- Long hair (past the shoulder) should be tied up, and no jewellery should be

worn (except watches) unless for religious reasons.

- Appropriately sized water bottle to carry enough water to last the whole day.

- Students must bring their hats to every PE in case we can use the outdoor
areas.

This year we have a policy “On the bench” for students that come to PE without

the PE kit requirements. More information will be shared in the next newsletter.

House Teams News

Aeris is yellow and Ignis is red.

students in SVS!

Welcome back to South View! | hope you all had an enjoyable
summer break. This week has been a busy week behind the scenes
for SVS Houses. All new staff have been added to houses and new
students have been placed in houses also. To remind our past
students, and to inform all new students, here at South View our four
houses are named after four key elements: Earth, Fire, Air and
Water: In the same way that these elements are intrinsic to our
planet, our four houses underpin the very being of our school. Each
has its own attributes and strengths, with each being equally
important. Each house has a colour; Aqua is blue, Terra is green,

We have incorporated these house colours into our PE kit and
encourage all students to get their House colour polo shirts.
Over the coming days, we will be looking for Primary and Secondary
students to apply for the leadership roles of House Captains. Please
look on the House notice boards in the canteen and on the second
floor where the application forms and process will be posted.

Looking forward to a very exciting year ahead for both staff and



https://youtu.be/wrvCPB1MwHg
https://youtu.be/wrvCPB1MwHg
https://youtu.be/wrvCPB1MwHg

